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Chapter 71: Please Have Some Self-respect!

Hearing Qin Yu’s words, Wei Jiang instantly fell into silence.

He drank two mouthfuls of wine and didn’t speak for a long time.

“Mr. Wei, if you are in a difficult position, just pretend that I didn’t say

anything just now.” Qin Yu raised his wine glass and said with a smile.

“No, no, no.” Wei Jiang hurriedly shook his head. “Mr. Qin, you
misunderstood. Although the Shen family is a big customer of our bank, I
have veto power.”

“Shen Yun just happens to be coming to our bank tomorrow. How about

this, you accompany me there tomorrow?” Wei Jiang raised his wine

glass and said.

Qin Yu hurriedly nodded and said, “Thank you very much, Mr. Wei!”

“Mr. Qin, you don’t have to be so polite. It’s a simple matter to take care

of,” Wei Jiang said with a smile.

Without this loan, the Shen family’s capital chain would be broken. At
that time, the Shen family would be ruined.

After eating the meal, Qin Yu left the Wei family’s home with Yao Qing.

“With this medicine and the one that Zheng Mingshuo gave me, I might

be able to try to break through to the Foundation Establishment Stage,”
Qin Yu thought to himself.

This made him a little excited.



Although there was only a level difference between the Foundation
Establishment Stage and the Qi Refining Stage, there was a huge
difference in strength.

The more Qin Yu thought about it, the more excited he became. He
couldn’t wait to find out what power the Foundation Establishment Stage
would bring.

Qin Yu and Yao Qing found a hotel and booked a room.

At this moment, Qin Yu’s phone suddenly rang.

He picked up the phone and saw that it was a call from Song Wei.

After the call was picked up, he heard Song Wei say with some surprise

on the other end of the line, “Qin Yu, I have good news for you. My

cousin has already helped me get a job interview tomorrow!”

“Is that so? Then congratulations,” Qin Yu said with a smile.

Song Wei then said, “Qin Yu, if you’re free, how about we go out for a

walk?”

Qin Yu frowned slightly and immediately refused, “I’m sorry. I have
something to do now. I’m afraid I can’t go over.”

Song Wei said with some regret, “Alright then. We’ll meet again another

day.”

After Qin Yu hung up the phone, Yao Qing smiled and said, “Mr. Qin,
aren’t we free now? Why did you reject her?”

Qin Yu sighed and said, “I don’t want to get too close to any woman other
than Miss Yan.”



Yao Qing rolled his eyes and said, “Are you thinking too much? She just

came to this city and doesn’t know anyone.”

“Maybe,” Qin Yu said with a smile.

That night, Qin Yu fell asleep early.

He had been too busy recently, and Qin Yu hadn’t had a good rest for a

long time, so he slept very well that night.

The next day, Qin Yu got up early and tidied up to go to the Chuzhou

Bank.

He wanted to call Yao Qing, but at this time, Yao Qing was sleeping

soundly, so Qin Yu didn’t disturb him.

After leaving the house, Qin Yu took a taxi and headed straight for

Chuzhou Bank.

As the largest bank in Chuzhou province, Chuzhou Bank naturally had an

endless stream of customers.

Rumor had it that their deposits were among the top in the whole
country.

At the entrance, there were all kinds of luxury cars, such as Bentleys,
Rolls-royces, Maybach, and so on. All of them were commercial models,
which was enough to prove Chuzhou Bank’s status in the eyes of
businessmen.

Just as Qin Yu was about to enter the door, he was suddenly patted on the
shoulder.

“Qin Yu? You’re actually here too!” He turned around and saw Song Wei

standing with a man.



Qin Yu said with some surprise, “Song Wei? What are you doing here?”

SongWei smiled and said, “I’m here to work. Today, my cousin will take

me to see their manager and apply for the position.”

“What about You? Are you also here for work?” Song Wei asked back.

Qin Yu shook his head and said, “No, I’m here to look for the bank’s

president.”

“The bank’s president?” Before Song Wei could say anything, his cousin
couldn’t help but laugh.

“You’re a little too full of yourself. Do you know the status of Chuzhou

Bank’s president?” His cousin shook his head and said.

Qin Yu smiled and didn’t explain.

“Qin Yu, if you are looking for a job, my cousin might be able to help

you,” Song Wei smiled and said.

“Okay, then thank you very much,” Qin Yu replied casually.

The few of them chatted as they walked toward Chuzhou Bank.

They learned that this boy was called Li Yan, and he was the son of Song

Wei’s uncle.

This time, Li Yan had to pull a lot of strings to help Song Wei find a job

before he found the manager of Chuzhou Bank.

Wei Jiang hadn’t arrived yet, and Qin Yu had nothing to do, so he
followed Song Wei to the manager’s office.

“Don’t talk later. Mr. Zhang is a big shot. Don’t offend him,” Li Yan
warned before entering the door.



Song Wei quickly nodded and said, “I know. Don’t worry.”

“The same goes for you,” Li Yan glanced at Qin Yu and said.

Qin Yu nodded.

After that, they pushed the door open and entered the manager’s office.

As soon as they entered, they saw the manager hugging a woman in a

business suit.When she saw Qin Yu and the others, the woman hurriedly
jumped off the manager’s leg.

“What’s wrong with you? Don’t you know how to knock when you come

in?” Mr. Zhang said with some displeasure.

Li Yan quickly smiled apologetically and said, “I’m sorry, Mr. Zhang.We

were rude.”

Mr. Zhang waved his hand and looked at the woman in business attire. He
said, “You can go out first.”

“Okay, Mr. Zhang.” The woman in business attire nodded and walked out
of the office.

After she left, Li Yan quickly dragged Song Wei in front of Mr. Zhang.

“Mr. Zhang, this is my cousin, Song Wei. I told you last time.” Li Yan
nodded and bowed.

Mr. Zhang looked at Song Wei, and his eyes suddenly lit up.

This woman was really beautiful!

“This is your cousin?” Mr. Zhang quickly changed his attitude.



“She’s really pretty.” Mr. Zhang looked at SongWei with a lecherous look

in his eyes.

Song Wei quickly said, “Nice to meet you, Mr. Zhang.”

“Gee, don’t be so formal. Take a seat!” Mr. Zhang personally stood up and
pulled Song Wei to sit at the side.

“Song Wei, how many people are there in your family? Where do you

live? How old are you this year?” Mr. Zhang held Song Wei’s hand and

asked with a lecherous look.

Song Wei’s expression was a little awkward. She hurriedly pulled her

hand out and answered Mr. Zhang’s questions one by one.

Mr. Zhang grabbed Song Wei’s hand again and said with a mischievous

smile, “Why are you calling me Mr. Zhang? Just call me by my name. If
you’re free tonight, how about we go out for dinner together?”

Song Wei said awkwardly, “Mr. Zhang, I don’t think… that’s

necessary…”

“What’s there to be shy about? It’s only right for me to treat you to

dinner…” Mr. Zhang said as he touched Song Wei’s leg.

“Mr. Zhang!” Li Yan saw the situation and hurriedly shouted.

But Mr. Zhang didn’t care at all. He didn’t say anything and put his hand

on Song Wei’s leg.

Song Wei pushed Mr. Zhang’s hand away and stood up. “Mr. Zhang,
please have some self-respect!”

When he saw Song Wei’s attitude, Mr. Zhang’s expression gradually
darkened..



Chapter 72: The Arrogant Manager

Mr. Zhang lit a cigarette and looked at Li Yan unhappily.

“Li Yan, I only gave your cousin this opportunity because of your friend,”
Mr. Zhang said derisively.

“Yes, yes, yes, Mr. Zhang, I understand.” Li Yan quickly nodded and

bowed.

Mr. Zhang continued, “But your cousin is too disrespectful, isn’t she?
Why is treating her to a meal so hard?”

Hearing Mr. Zhang’s words, Qin Yu couldn’t help but curse inside.

Even a fool would be able to see through his thoughts!

Li Yan smiled embarrassedly and said, “Mr. Zhang, my cousin is a chaste

girl. If you really want to have some fun, I’ll make arrangements tonight.
I guarantee that you will be satisfied…”

“F * ck you!” Hearing this, Mr. Zhang threw the cigarette butt in his hand

at Li Yan.

“Li Yan, what the f * ck are you talking about? Do I lack that money or

something?” Mr. Zhang said with a cold expression.

Li Yan stood there looking extremely embarrassed. Although he was

angry, he didn’t dare to lose his temper.

“Li Yan, let me tell you the truth. I just want to fool around with your

cousin! And I’m definitely going to do it!” Mr. Zhang said with a sneer.

Song Wei’s expression turned extremely ugly. She looked at Li Yan with
some worry.



Qin Yu glanced at Li Yan, as if he wanted to see his attitude.

Li Yan stood there without saying anything for a long time. He gritted his

teeth and said, “Mr. Zhang, we’ll just give up this job!”

After saying that, Li Yan walked to Song Wei’s side and said, “Let’s go!”

“Stop!” Mr. Zhang sneered.

“I said, this woman is mine for sure! If you leave now, not only will you
lose your job, but you’ll also cross me!” Mr. Zhang said aggressively.

When he heard this, Li Yan’s expression turned even uglier.

As the manager of Chuzhou Bank, Mr. Zhang knew many well-connected
businessmen.

If he wanted to ruin a person, it would be a piece of cake!

“It’s not too late to repent now,” Mr. Zhang said nonchalantly.

Li Yan gritted his teeth, took a deep breath, and said, “Mr. Zhang, just
come at me. It has nothing to do with my cousin.”

Qin Yu felt a little heartened inside.

It seemed that Li Yan wasn’t a bad person. At least he wasn’t a person
who sold out his family for his own benefits.

“Let’s go,” Song Wei whispered to Qin Yu.

However, Qin Yu shook his head. He pulled Song Wei back and said

with a smile, “Do you really want this job?”



Song Wei said with a bitter smile, “Of course. I studied hard for so many

years and finally graduated with a master’s degree. I didn’t expect to be
humiliated like this when looking for a job…”

Qin Yu also sighed inside.

It was because of people like Mr. Zhang that the lives of young people
became more and more difficult.

Qin Yu reached out and patted Song Wei’s shoulder while saying, “Don’t
worry. I’ll let you get what you want and work at Chuzhou Bank.”

“Enough, stop bluffing.” Li Yan couldn’t help but snort.

“You’re from out of town. How do you have the ability to do that?”

Qin Yu didn’t explain. He turned around and walked towards Mr. Zhang,
then sat down on Mr. Zhang’s desk.

Mr. Zhang froze, then he said angrily, “Are you courting death?! Get out
of here quickly!”

Qin Yu stared at Mr. Zhang and said indifferently, “Apologize to my

friend now, and then obediently complete the entry procedures for her.
Then I can let it slide.”

Hearing Qin Yu’s words, Mr. Zhang couldn’t help laughing and said,
“Where did this fool come from? Let it slide? Who do you think you

are?”

Qin Yu sneered and said, “This is my final warning to you.”

“Warning my *ss!” Without further ado, Mr. Zhang threw a punch at Qin

Yu!



Qin Yu raised his hand and grabbed Mr. Zhang’s fist! Then, Mr. Zhang
was unable to move!

“You… let go of me, or I won’t forgive you!” Mr. Zhang said in a panic.

Song Wei and Li Yan also rushed forward.

“Qin Yu, let go of him for me. Forget it and let’s go, okay?” Song Wei

said in a panic.

Li Yan also smiled and said, “Mr. Zhang, my friend just came to Chuzhou

and doesn’t know how to behave. You… Don’t take offense…”

Upon hearing that Qin Yu had just come to Chuzhou, Mr. Zhang became

even more emboldened.

He cursed loudly, “How dare you cross me? I’m telling you, I’ll never
forgive you!”

“From today onwards, you can forget about staying in Chuzhou!” Mr.
Zhang said with a grimace.

Song Wei and Li Yan were instantly filled with despair.

Li Yan said angrily, “If you want to dig your own grave, then do it
yourself. Why drag us into this?!”

Qin Yu slowly let go of Mr. Zhang, then took out his phone to call Wei

Jiang.

But Mr. Zhang thought Qin Yu was afraid.

He immediately pointed at Qin Yu’s nose and scolded, “Now you know

that you should be afraid? Let me tell you, it’s too late! Even if you kneel
down and beg me, I won’t spare you!”



Qin Yu ignored him. He took out his phone and was about to call Wei

Jiang when Wei Jiang called first.

After the call was connected, Wei Jiang said over the phone, “Mr. Qin,
I’m already at the office. When are you coming over?”

Qin Yu said in a sullen voice, “Mr. Wei, I’m in your manager’s office

right now. He molested a subordinate and threatened to kick me out of

Chuzhou.”

Wei Jiang froze and hurriedly asked, “Mr. Qin, which manager’s office

are you in?”

“Mr. Zhang,” said Qin Yu.

“Okay, please wait a moment. I’ll be right there!” said Wei Jiang

hurriedly..

Chapter 73: The Shocked Song Wei

After the phone call ended, Qin Yu looked at Mr. Zhang and said

indifferently, “Your president will be here soon.”

“Pfft!”

Mr. Zhang couldn’t hold back his laughter for a moment.

“Do you know how much of a big shot our president is? Do you know

how many people he meets every day?” Mr. Zhang sneered.

“You don’t even know how to bluff convincingly. Look at the way you

dress. Do you think you’re worthy enough to mention our bank

president?”

Even Li Yan, who was standing at the side, frowned.



This guy was too unreliable.

He said that he knew the president of the largest bank in Chuzhou?

“Qin Yu, let’s hurry up and leave…” Song Wei looked extremely scared

and kept urging Qin Yu.

Qin Yu was unfazed and sat there quietly while waiting.

In the blink of an eye, five minutes had passed.

Mr. Zhang was slightly impatient and shouted, “Alright, I don’t have
time to play around with you! Where are the security guards?! Throw
these people out quickly!”

Four to five security guards rushed in from outside the door. They looked
at Qin Yu aggressively.

Qin Yu frowned slightly. These security guards were naturally no match

for him.

However, he would be causing trouble for Mr. Wei by getting violent

here.

“Hurry up and drag him out!” Mr. Zhang shouted.

The security guards walked over to Qin Yu without saying a word.

“All of you, stop!”

At this moment, Wei Jiang pushed open the door and entered!

He clasped his legs and was panting heavily. Beads of sweat were
dripping down his face.

Mr. Zhang was stunned when he saw Wei Jiang.



He hurriedly walked over and said with a sheepish smile, “President,
why are you here?”

Wei Jiang gave Mr. Zhang a cold glance and didn’t say anything.

Then, Wei Jiang walked in front of Qin Yu and said apologetically, “Mr.
Qin, I’m really sorry that such a thing happened. As the president, I
should take responsibility…”

“You’re too courteous, Mr. Wei,” Qin Yu said.

Seeing this scene, Mr. Zhang was immediately terrified! His face paled!

This guy really knew the bank president?

And the bank president’s attitude towards him… was deferential?

“You, pack your things and get out of here immediately!” Wei Jiang

turned around and pointed at Mr. Zhang.

Hearing this, Mr. Zhang immediately panicked.

He had been in the Chuzhou Bank for many years and had made a lot of
money.

His high salary enabled him to take out loans to buy countless cars and
houses.

If he was fired, his life would be over!

Thinking of this, Mr. Zhang fell to his knees with a plop and begged

desperately, “Mr. Wei, I was wrong. On account of my many years of

work, please spare me…”



Wei Jiang pushed Mr. Zhang’s hand away and said coldly, “You’ve
already been complained about countless times. Haven’t you learned your
lesson? A person like you can’t work for our bank! Get lost immediately!”

Mr. Zhang’s face was ashen. At this time, he suddenly ran to Qin Yu and
hugged Qin Yu’s thigh as he begged bitterly, “I was ignorant. Please help
me plead for mercy. I really know I was wrong…”

Qin Yu sneered as he said, “I’ve already given you a chance.”

“Security, throw him out!” Wei Jiang waved his hand impatiently.

A few security guards quickly walked forward and forcefully dragged Mr.
Zhang out of the office.

Li Yan and Song Wei were stunned. They never thought that Qin Yu had

such influence!

“Why didn’t you say earlier that you have such a powerful friend…” Li
Yan said somewhat awkwardly.

Song Wei whispered, “I don’t know either. We haven’t seen each other

for a long time…”

“Mr. Qin, let’s go back to the office,” Wei Jiang looked at Qin Yu and

said.

Qin Yu nodded and smiled as he said, “Okay.”

When the two of them reached the door, Qin Yu suddenly stopped in his

tracks.

He turned around and pointed at Song Wei as he said, “Mr. Wei, this is
my classmate. She is highly educated and is morally upright.”



Wei Jiang glanced at Song Wei and smiled. “Really? Our bank will never

let such a talent slip through our fingers!”

Hearing this, Song Wei immediately jumped up in excitement.

She quickly bowed and said, “Thank you, Mr. Wei!”

Then, Qin Yu and Wei Jiang walked into the bank manager’s office.

Wei Jiang’s office wasn’t luxurious, but quite minimalistic.

The bookshelves were filled with flowers and plants. It was obvious that
Wei Jiang was a very tasteful person.

“Mr. Qin, according to the agreement, Shen Yun will come to apply for a

loan at nine in the morning.” Wei Jiang personally poured a glass of water

for Qin Yu.

Qin Yu took a deep breath. He felt a sense of anticipation in his heart.

Qin Yu really wanted to know what this person who thought himself to be
high and mighty would feel like when trampled under his feet.

“Mr. Qin, may I ask what your relationship with Miss Yan is?” At this
moment, Wei Jiang suddenly asked tentatively.

At the mention of Yan Ruoxue, Qin Yu’s face couldn’t help but blush

slightly, and the corners of his mouth rose into a smile.

“I can’t reveal it.” Qin Yu shook his head and said.

Seeing Qin Yu’s reaction, Wei Jiang laughed loudly and said, “I
understand. No wonder Miss Yan cares so much about you.”

At this point, Wei Jiang came forward and whispered, “Miss Yan called

me last night.”



Qin Yu was stunned and hurriedly asked, “She called you?What did she

say?”

Chapter 74: The Distraught Shen Yun

Wei Jiang took a sip of tea and said with a smile, “She asked about the

treatment situation and also instructed me something.”

Qin Yu glanced at Wei Jiang and waited for him to continue.

Wei Jiang said with a smile, “The Shen family has applied for a loan of

two billion, and this money has been provided. Miss Yan hopes that this

two billion can be used as a three-year interest-free loan to be lent to you.”

Qin Yu was stunned.

Two billion lent to him? And it was interest-free?

Qin Yu couldn’t help but swallow hard. Ever since childhood, Qin Yu
had never seen so much money! He didn’t even have a concept of that
much money!

“Mr. Qin, you don’t have to worry.” Wei Jiang glanced around and said

cautiously.

“Even if you don’t return this money, Miss Yan will definitely think of a

way for you!” Wei Jiang said slyly.

Qin Yu took a deep breath and said, “I will definitely return the money.
Please rest assured, Mr. Wei.”

Wei Jiang burst into laughter and didn’t comment.

At this moment, the secretary knocked on the door and stood outside the

door and said, “Bank manager, Mr. Shen Yun is here.”



“Oh really?” Wei Jiang raised his eyebrows. “Where is he?”

The secretary said, “He is waiting for you in the VIP reception room.”

“Tell him to come to my office,” Wei Jiang instructed.

“Yes, President.” The secretary nodded and walked out.

Qin Yu’s heart was beating fast. He glanced at the door expectantly while
waiting for Shen Yun’s arrival.

Time passed minute by minute. Five minutes later, the door was opened.

Then, he saw Shen Yun, smiling, walking in with a few gift boxes in his

hands.

“Mr. Wei, why is it that today…” Before Shen Yun could finish his

sentence, he saw Qin Yu.

The smile on his face instantly disappeared and was replaced by coldness.

“What are you doing here?” Shen Yun said coldly.

“If you can come, why can’t I come?” Qin Yu said indifferently.

Shen Yun snorted coldly and put the gift box on the table. Then, he
glanced at Wei Jiang and said politely, “Mr. Wei, I brought you a little

gift. Please accept it.”

Wei Jiang waved his hand and said, “Mr. Shen, please take a seat.”

Shen Yun sat down beside Qin Yu.

Before Wei Jiang could say anything, Shen Yun said in an icy tone of

voice, “Mr. Wei, this guy is also here for a loan, right? I knew it. With

your capabilities, it’s impossible for you to run a company!”



“I think you might as well give me the Soul Nourishment Pill. I can give
you 10% to 20%,” Shen Yun said with some smugness.

Qin Yu sneered and said, “I think you’re dreaming.”

“Mr.Wei, on account of our friendship, please reject his loan! Because he
simply doesn’t have the ability to repay it!” Shen Yun coldly glanced at

Qin Yu.

Wei Jiang smiled and said, “Mr. Shen, drink a glass of water first. Don’t
be anxious.”

How could Shen Yun have the mood to drink water? Looking at Wei

Jiang’s attitude, he couldn’t help but frown and say, “Mr.Wei, you’re not
thinking of being a peacemaker for the two of us, are you? Let me tell

you, it’s impossible! I absolutely won’t let this guy off!”

Wei Jiang smiled nonchalantly and said, “I absolutely have no such

intention.”

This time, Shen Yun was a little confused.

He frowned and said, “Mr. Wei, then what exactly do you mean?”

Wei Jiang said indifferently, “Mr. Shen, let me tell you some bad news.
Your loan application has been rejected.”

Hearing this, Shen Yun immediately slammed the table and stood up!

He glared at Wei Jiang and shouted, “How is this possible?!”

Wei Jiang spread his hands and said, “There’s nothing I can do. After our
examination, we found that your company has a loophole, and your

market share is rapidly declining.”



“You also know that our bank is also afraid of bad debts,” Wei Jiang said

with a smile.

Shen Yun immediately said anxiously, “Mr. Wei, our company has

borrowed money from your bank countless times, but there has never
been a problem! You have to believe me!”

“Just because there were no problems in the past doesn’t mean that there
won’t be problems in the future, right?” Wei Jiang said with a smile.

Shen Yun immediately became anxious. If he didn’t have this money,
the Shen family’s capital chain would definitely be cut off, and at that

time, they would face a complete collapse!

Thinking of this, Shen Yun said with some pleading, “Mr. Wei, this
money is really important to me. Please think of a way. I, Shen Yun, will
definitely remember this favor for the rest of my life!”

Wei Jiang waved his hand and said, “I don’t have the final say on this.
Why don’t you go to another bank and try?”

Shen Yun was furious! Other than Chuzhou Bank, which bank would

approve a commercial loan of two billion?

“Mr. Wei, help me think of a way…” Shen Yun pleaded bitterly.

However, Wei Jiang ignored Shen Yun.

He glanced at Qin Yu and said, “Mr. Qin, this is your loan contract. Just
sign it and it will be completed.”

“Okay, thank you very much, Mr. Wei.” Qin Yu took the pen with a

smile and deliberately glanced in Shen Yun’s direction.



Shen Yun stared at the contract. He clearly saw the amount of the loan on

the contract. It was exactly two billion!

At this moment, Shen Yun instantly understood!

He said angrily, “Wei Jiang! You tricked me! Whether in terms of

qualifications or financial ability, this guy can’t compare to me. He
actually has a loan of two billion? I think you clearly gave my approval to

this guy!”

Wei Jiang was unfazed. He sneered and said, “Mr. Shen, congratulations
on guessing correctly, but unfortunately, there is no reward..”

Chapter 75: No Way?

Shen Yun became even angrier.

He never thought that Wei Jiang would admit it directly and not show
him any respect at all!

“Wei Jiang, you’ve gone too far!” Shen Yun gritted his teeth.

“I don’t believe that I can’t do without Chuzhou Bank!” Shen Yun
shouted and turned to leave.

“Hold on.” At this moment, Wei Jiang stopped Shen Yun.

Shen Yun was delighted. He thought that there was still a chance, so he
quickly turned around.

Unexpectedly, Wei Jiang pointed at the gift box on the table and said,
“You didn’t take your things.”

This made Shen Yun even angrier. He pointed at Wei Jiang and said,
“Just you wait!”



After saying this, Shen Yun rushed out of the door!

Seeing this scene, Qin Yu sneered inside.

Shen Yun relied on his affluence and connections to act high and mighty
while treating ordinary people like dirt. This kind of person would get

what he deserved sooner or later.

After he left,Wei Jiang looked at Qin Yu and said with a smile, “Mr. Qin,
this contract requires a total of sixty-four signatures. Don’t miss any.”

“Don’t worry,” Qin Yu said with a smile.

It took him nearly twenty minutes to sign the contract.

After Qin Yu signed the contract, Wei Jiang took out a black bank card.

“This bank card is a VIP card of Chuzhou Bank. As long as you have this

card, you will always be a VIP customer of Chuzhou Bank,” Wei Jiang

said.

“With this card, most high-end stores will give you special treatment. Of
course, it is only limited to Chuzhou,” Wei Jiang continued.

Qin Yu, feeling a myriad of emotions, caressed his bank card.

Just a few weeks ago, Qin Yu had nothing, but now, he had a bank card

worth two billion yuan.

Such a drastic change felt surreal to Qin Yu.

“Mr. Wei, if there’s nothing else, I’ll take my leave first,” Qin Yu stood

up and said.

Wei Jiang nodded and said, “Okay, Mr. Qin. If there’s anything, we’ll
keep in contact.”



After walking out of the Chuzhou Bank, Qin Yu found Song Wei and Li

Yan waiting for him at the door.

“Qin Yu!” As soon as Song Wei saw Qin Yu, she trotted over.

Li Yan walked in front of Qin Yu sheepishly and said with a sheepish
smile, “Mr. Qin, I was ignorant of your identity before. I hope you don’t

mind.”

Qin Yu glanced at Li Yan and shook his head with a smile.

Although Li Yan made disparaging remarks previously, he was still a
good person. He protected his cousin and didn’t betray her for personal

benefits.

“Why are you still here?” Qin Yu asked.

Song Wei smiled and said, “You have helped me so much. Of course I
have to thank you properly.”

“Yes, yes, yes. Mr. Qin, you didn’t know that Chuzhou Bank directly

arranged for Xiao Wei to replace Mr. Zhang!” Li Yan said hurriedly.

“I’m the manager of the Chuzhou Bank. How incredible.” Then, Li Yan
couldn’t help but exclaim in awe.

Qin Yu was also a little surprised. He didn’t expect Wei Jiang to show

him so much respect.

“Qin Yu, let me treat you to dinner tonight,” said Song Wei.

“There’s no need for that.” Qin Yu shook his head.

He didn’t want to get involved with any woman except Yan Ruoxue, and
Song Wei was no exception.



“Mr. Qin, no matter what, I have to treat you to dinner tonight! You rarely
come here, so let me do my best as a host,” Li Yan said with extreme

enthusiasm.

Seeing Li Yan’s hospitality, Qin Yu couldn’t refuse.

Helpless, Qin Yu could only nod and agree.

They made an appointment at six in the afternoon, and then Qin Yu

returned to the hotel.

After Qin Yu returned to the hotel, Yao Qing was waiting for Qin Yu in

the hotel.

As soon as he saw Qin Yu, Yao Qing hurried over.

“Mr. Qin, why didn’t you call me?” Yao Qing said somewhat anxiously.

Qin Yu smiled and said, “Seeing that you were sleeping soundly, I didn’t
have the heart to disturb you.”

Yao Qing said with slight embarrassment, “I’m a heavy sleeper. Next
time, you can wake me directly. If it really doesn’t work, you can beat me

up. I will definitely wake up.”

Qin Yu couldn’t help but laugh.

On the other hand, after Shen Yun left the Chuzhou Bank, he wasn’t in a
hurry to leave the provincial capital. He first went to all the major banks in
Chuzhou, but unfortunately, all the banks rejected the Shen family’s loan.

And the reason was the same: they didn’t think highly of the Shen

family’s future and thought that the Shen family didn’t have the ability to
repay the loan.



Shen Yun used countless connections, but all of them were rejected.

This made Shen Yun come to a sudden realization. Obviously, someone

was deliberately messing with the Shen family. Otherwise, they
wouldn’t be rejected by all the banks!

And there was only one person who could do all of this in Chuzhou.

That was Yan Ruoxue.

“She clearly said that she wouldn’t meddle in this matter!” Shen Yun was
instantly dumbfounded and furious!

But in the face of the Yan family, the Shen family was too weak.

Shen Yun held his phone and after much hesitation, he finally dialed Yan
Ruoxue’s number.

The call was quickly picked up and Yan Ruoxue’s cold voice came from
the other end.

“Mr. Shen, why are you free to call me?” Yan Ruoxue’s voice always
seemed to sound calm and graceful.

Shen Yun took a deep breath and said with a sheepish smile, “Miss Yan,
didn’t you say that you wouldn’t meddle in the dispute between the Shen
family and Qin Yu?”

On the other end, Yan Ruoxue said in shock, “I indeed didn’t meddle in

this matter. Why are you asking this?”

Shen Yun suppressed his anger and said, “Then why didWei Jiang reject

the Shen family’s loan and approve the loan to Qin Yu instead?!”

Yan Ruoxue smiled and said, “Uncle Shen, you’ve really misunderstood

me. This wasn’t instigated by me, but by Qin Yu himself.”



Shen Yun said angrily, “How is this possible?! He is just a good-for-… an

ordinary person. How can he have any influence to Wei Jiang?!”

“Uncle Shen, don’t you know? Qin Yu cured Mrs. Wei’s illness. Wei

Jiang loves his wife the most.” Yan Ruoxue smiled and said.

“No way. The Shen family is so prominent, yet you guys actually aren’t a

match against just Qin Yu alone?” Yan Ruoxue’s words had a hidden

insinuation.

Shen Yun was stunned on the spot.

Could it be… that Qin Yu really did everything himself?

“Uncle Shen, if there’s nothing else, I’ll hang up first,” Yan Ruoxue said
with a smile.

After saying that, she directly hung up the phone.

Shen Yun sat in the car with a livid expression on his face. No one knew
what he was thinking about.

“Mr. Shen, where are we going now?” The driver asked.

Shen Yun said with a cold expression, “Let’s go back to Jiangcheng first..”

Chapter 76: Underground Boxing Ring

On this day, Qin Yu sat in the hotel while absorbing the spiritual energy

from the surroundings with great difficulty.

There were many people in the provincial capital, but the land was sparse,
and the spiritual energy was also extremely scarce. For the entire day, Qin
Yu’s gains were almost negligible.



“It seems that the big city isn’t suitable for me,” Qin Yu thought to

himself.

Although that was the case, Qin Yu knew very well that although the

spiritual energy in the big cities was scarce, other resources it had were

far from what other cities could compare with.

For example, herbs.

In Jiangcheng, herbs that were more than ten years old were considered

precious. However, in the provincial capital, one could even see the king

of herbs that were fifty or even a hundred years old.

At night, Song Wei called Qin Yu punctually.

She and Li Yan had already booked a restaurant early and were waiting for
Qin Yu in the restaurant.

Half an hour later, Qin Yu and Yao Qing arrived at this restaurant.

Li Yan specially found a private room in the high-end restaurant. This
restaurant was extremely expensive, and costed 20,000 yuan per person.

To Li Yan, this was definitely a huge sum of money.

After Qin Yu entered, Li Yan hurriedly stood up to welcome him.

“Mr. Qin, you’re here.” Li Yan’s attitude was extremely respectful.

This made Qin Yu a little embarrassed. He waved his hand and said,
“There’s no need to be so polite.”

Li Yan smiled embarrassedly and said, “I’m sorry. I’ve been in the
workforce for a long time. When I see someone with a higher status than

me, I’m used to groveling.”



Qin Yu didn’t comment on this. This was indeed the reality.

Then, Li Yan called for the waiter to begin to serve the dishes.

The meal was extremely extravagant, with Boston lobster and French foie

gras, almost all of which Qin Yu had never eaten before.

“Qin Yu, what kind of job do you have now? You’re so impressive that

even Wei Jiang showed respect to you,” Song Wei asked at the dinner

table.

Qin Yu thought for a moment and said, “I don’t have any high status. I’m
just an ordinary person.”

“Tsk, you’re so low-key,” Song Wei rolled her eyes and said.

Qin Yu smiled and didn’t explain.

Halfway through the meal, Qin Yu asked Yao Qing to pay the bill in

advance.

At the end of the meal, Li Yan was a little drunk.

He patted his chest and said, “Mr. Qin, I’ll make the arrangements after

the meal!”

Qin Yu hurriedly shook his head and said, “No, go back and rest after the
meal.”

“That won’t do!” Li Yan said stubbornly.

“I know that big shots like you must be tired of bars and nightclubs. Later,
I’ll take you to see the specialties of the provincial capital!” Li Yan said
with some pride.

“Specialties?” Qin Yu raised his eyebrows in interest.



Li Yan said in a low voice, “The most famous place in the provincial
capital is the underground boxing ring! The fighters there are all black
boxing, and there are countless martial artists!”

After saying that, Li Yan patted his chest and said, “Mr. Qin, to tell you
the truth, although I’m very skinny, I’m also a martial artist. I can single
handedly take down three to five people!”

Hearing this, Yao Qing, who was next to Qin Yu, couldn’t help but burst
out laughing.

Thismade Li Yan even more determined to go to the underground boxing
ring. He widened his eyes and said, “You don’t believe me, do you? I’ll

let you see it later!”

“Okay, okay, okay, I’ll listen to you,” Qin Yu said helplessly.

However, Qin Yu was indeed quite interested in this underground boxing
ring.

Ever since he heard about inner strength masters from Yao Qing, Qin Yu
really wanted to see how strong inner strength masters were.

After dinner, the few of them left the restaurant together. SongWei drove

them to the underground boxing ring.

The car soon arrived at the entrance of a hotel.

After parking the car, Li Yan said with a smile, “Mr. Qin, this is a hotel on
the upper level, and the underground boxing ring is two levels below.
Those who can come here for fun are all affluent.”

Qin Yu nodded and glanced at the parking lot. As expected, there were
many luxury cars parked nearby.



This also made Qin Yu more interested in this underground boxing ring.

Then, Li Yan led Qin Yu and the others to the underground boxing ring.

At the door, there were two strong men in suits guarding it. Qin Yu
looked carefully and found that these two people were quite robust.

“It seems that this underground boxing ring is quite special,” Qin Yu
thought to himself.

After Li Yan negotiated with the two muscular men, he waved his hand

and said, “Mr. Qin, we can go in now!”

The few of them strode into the first level of the underground boxing
ring.

As soon as they entered, Qin Yu heard commotion coming from inside.

There were shouts and curses. The layout of the underground boxing ring
was similar to that of a bar.

There were scattered tables and booths all around. One could drink and

eat.

The only difference was that the dance floor in front of them had been
turned into a ring.

“Mr. Qin, follow me.” Li Yan waved his hand, then the few of them

walked to a booth and sat down.

As soon as they sat down, the waiter came over with a wine list.

Qin Yu casually glanced around and found that the wine here was
extremely expensive. A bottle of beer actually cost close to a hundred

yuan.



At this moment, there were two brawny men brawling in the arena. Each
of their punches seemed extremely lethal!

Every time someone fell, there would be excited shouts coming from all

around. It was simply no different from a Colosseum.

“Mr. Qin, we can also place bets here on which contestant would win. Do
you want to play?” Li Yan said with a smile.

Qin Yu waved his hand. He wasn’t interested in gambling at all.

“What’s so fun about this place? It’s too cruel.” Song Wei frowned and

couldn’t help but turn her face to the side.

“Gee, you don’t understand. This is called the most primitive form of

fighting! The most primitive form of violence!” Li Yan said excitedly.

He looked at the fighting on the stage and waved his hands.

Unfortunately, Li Yan was obviously an amateur.

“Yo, isn’t Li Yan?!”

At this moment, a woman with large bouncy curls and wearing a short

skirt suddenly walked over.

She walked directly to Li Yan and said with a mocking expression, “Li
Yan, do you think you are qualified to come to this kind of place for

fun?”

When he saw this woman, Li Yan’s expression instantly turned a little

ugly.

With a cold expression, he said, “It has nothing to do with you.”



The provocatively-dressed girl snorted and looked at Song Wei. She
sneered and said, “Is this your new girlfriend? What? Has your taste in

women changed? Do you like goody-two-shoes now?”

“Goody-two-shoes ? It’s obvious that she’s just pretending. There’s no
telling how many men she’s actually screwing in reality!” A woman in a

tight-fitting skirt beside the provocatively-dressed girl sneered..

Chapter 77: Mr. Qin, Got It

Upon hearing the words of these two people, Li Yan immediately flew

into a rage!

He stood up abruptly and berated angrily, “Gao Tingting, I’ve already
broken up with you long ago. Don’t be so b*tchy! Hurry up and get lost!”

The expression of the short-skirted woman called Gao Tingting changed.
She gritted her teeth and said, “Li Yan, how dare you talk to me like that?
Just you wait!”

After saying that, Gao Tingting turned around and left.

Li Yan’s expression didn’t look too good, and he was much more sober

now.

Qin Yu asked casually, “Who is that person?”

Li Yan forced a smile and said, “My ex-girlfriend. I found out that she

cheated on me, so we broke up. I didn’t expect to meet her here today.”

When he heard this, Qin Yu couldn’t help but feel sympathy.

Wasn’t this encounter exactly the same as his?



Qin Yu reached out and patted his shoulder while comforting him, “You
will meet a better girl in the future, so good that you can’t believe that

there’s such a girl in your life.”

These words were meant for Li Yan, but also for Qin Yu.

“Thank you, Mr. Qin.” Li Yan grabbed the wine and suddenly poured it

into his mouth.

Qin Yu didn’t say anything else. He raised his head and looked in the

direction of the ring.

In the ring, two muscular men who were more than six feet tall and

weighed more than 200kg were fighting for their lives.

Fists hitting flesh brought the scene to a climax.

Qin Yu drank his beer while enjoying the fight in the ring.

“These people are no good.” Yao Qing couldn’t help but shake his head.

Qin Yu joked, “If you go on stage, how long will it take for you to beat

them?”

Yao Qing said with some pride, “If I don’t knock him to the ground in

half a minute, I’ll lose.”

Qin Yu smiled and didn’t comment.

At this moment, Gao Tingting walked over.

Beside her was an extremely burly man.

That man was extremely burly and was practically the size of a small
mountain! He was almost two meters tall! He was extremely eye-catching
in the crowd!



When he saw this burly man, Li Yan’s expression immediately turned

extremely ugly!

“Mr. Qin, let’s hurry up and leave!” Li Yan grabbed Qin Yu’s arm and

said hurriedly.

Qin Yu shook his head and said, “If you want to leave now, I’m afraid it’s

already too late.”

As expected, Gao Tingting quickly ran over and grabbed Li Yan’s arm.

“What? You want to run now? Are you afraid now?” Gao Tingting
sneered.

Li Yan braced himself and said, “Who… who says I wanted to run? Can’t

I go to the bathroom?”

“Sit here for me!” Gao Tingting sneered.

As she spoke, the brawny man had already walked to the table.

He sized them up and said, “Tingting, which one is your ex-boyfriend?”

Gao Tingting pointed at Li Yan and said, “Brother Boar, it’s him!”

“You’re Li Yan?” The Man called Brother Boar walked to Li Yan.

It was impossible not to be afraid when facing such a terrifying figure.

Li Yan’s lips trembled as he said, “You… who are you? What do you

want?”

“My name is Brother Boar. Didn’t you scold me on the phone last time?”
The brawny man sneered.



When he heard this, Li Yan’s expression changed. He said with some

anger, “Was it you who slept with Gao Tingting last time?”

“Hahaha, that’s right, it was me!” Brother Boar sneered.

After saying that, Brother Boar raised his huge hand and patted Li Yan’s

shoulder. He sneered and said, “You said you wanted to kill me last time,
but I’m right in front of you now. Why are you cowardly?”

Li Yan’s face was ashen, and his heart was filled with bitterness.

How could he be a match for such a burly man?!

“Hmph, look at Brother Boar, and then look at you. You’re simply a

good-for-nothing!” Gao Tingting’s slender body leaned against Brother

Boar’s body as she said in a sweet voice.

Li Yan gritted his teeth, but he didn’t dare to say anything.

When he saw this scene, Qin Yu’s expression was extremely ugly.

This was exactly the same as what he had experienced back then.

“Brother Boar, stop talking nonsense with him. He just scolded me and

even defended that b*tch! !” Gao Tingting said angrily.

Brother Boar laughed. “Babe, what do you want to do?”

Gao Tingting gritted her teeth and said, “I want him to lick the soles of

my shoes! As for that b*tch, Brother Boar, you can do whatever you

want.”

When he heard this, Brother Boar couldn’t help but laugh out loud.

He sized up Song Wei and said with a wicked smile, “This little girl is
pretty good-looking, but I don’t know if she can tolerate me?”



A hint of fear flashed in Song Wei’s eyes, but she still mustered up her

courage and berated, “What do you want to do?! I’ll call the police!”

Brother Boar froze for a moment before it burst into laughter.

“Little girl, you have quite a temper. Go ahead and call the police. I’ll see
if you’re faster or if I’m faster.” Brother Boar laughed evilly.

“Come at me if you want to do anything!” Li Yan seemed to have gone all

out as he raised his fist and thrust it at Brother Boar’s body.

However, with his meager strength, punching Brother Boar’s body was

almost like scratching an itch for Brother Boar.

Brother Boar glanced at him and sneered while saying, “You didn’t eat?”

Li Yan’s expression became even more unsightly. He braced himself and

said, “If you have the ability, then beat me to death!”

Brother Boar narrowed its eyes and laughed evilly, “Alright, then I’ll
satisfy you.”

Qin Yu’s expression was ice-cold. He glanced at Yao Qing and said, “I
really don’t like this despicable couple.”

Yao Qing nodded. He rubbed his fist and said, “Mr. Qin, got it..”

Chapter 78: The Consequences of Being Soft-hearted

Yao Qing’s attacks were extremely fast. Just as Brother Boar’s fist was
about to land on Li Yan’s body, Yao Qing gently pushed it away and

instantly caused Brother Boar’s fist to deviate by five centimeters.

His huge fist brushed past Li Yan’s face.



The sweat on Li Yan’s face was swept to the side by the gust of wind of
the punch.

Brother Boar frowned slightly. He turned to look at Yao Qing and frowned
as he said, “Are you courting death?”

Yao Qing rubbed his fists and sneered as he said, “Mr. Qin said that he

doesn’t like you.”

Brother Boar froze, then laughed out loud as he said, “Doesn’t like me?
Why the f * ck do I need him to like me? If you want to die, don’t be
anxious. After I finish dealing with this kid, you will be next!”

Yao Qing sneered again and again. He sized up Brother Boar and said

indifferently, “From now on, your opponent is me.”

After saying that, Yao Qing pushed Li Yan behind him.

This made Li Yan’s expression even more unsightly. He hurriedly looked
at Qin Yu and shook his head. “Mr. Qin, this matter started because of me.
You can’t let your friend get hurt because of me!”

“Don’t worry,” Qin Yu said with a smile.

“Yao Qing taking care of him is no different from stepping on an ant,” Qin
Yu said with a faint smile.

How could Li Yan believe Qin Yu’s words?

Brother Boar was nearly two meters tall, and his body was like a small

mountain.

On the other hand, Li Yan was extremely skinny and weak-looking, as if
even a gust of wind could blow him down.



The difference in their body sizes was too big.

Li Yan became more and more anxious. He pleaded, “Mr. Qin, thank you
for your kindness, but I, Li Yan, can’t let others take the fall for me!”

After saying that, Li Yan shouted, “Brother Boar, this matter started
because of me. If you have the ability, come at me!”

Brother Boar picked his nose and sneered. “What, do all of you want to

die so much? But unfortunately, I’ve changed my mind now.”

He looked at Yao Qing and said coldly, “This kid insulted me. I’ve
decided to break his bones first!”

“F * ck you, Brother Boar. If you have the ability, come at me, you
b*stard!” Li Yan directly cursed.

Brother Boar’s expression became colder and colder. His patience was
also gradually disappearing.

“Okay, then I’ll crush you first.” Brother Boar looked at Li Yan coldly. In
the next second, he directly waved his fist and thrust it at Li Yan!

Li Yan closed his eyes. This time, there was no fear on his face, as if he
was waiting.

However, after several seconds, Brother Boar’s fist still didn’t land on his

body.

Li Yan frowned slightly. He opened his eyes suspiciously and saw that

Brother Boar’s fist was tightly held in Yao Qing’s hand.

“I said, your opponent is me. Don’t you understand human language?”
Yao Qing said coldly.



Brother Boar struggled with all its might, but he found that he couldn’t

break free at all!

This made Brother Boar both shocked and angry. He roared, “You’re
courting death!”

After saying that, he clenched his other fist and fiercely thrust it at Yao

Qing!

Unfortunately, this fist was also easily grabbed by Yao Qing.

“That’s all you have to show?” Yao Qing’s expression was somewhat

mocking.

The surrounding people were also dumbstruck.

This scrawny man actually had such great strength? He caught Brother

Boar’s fist that easily?

“Yao Qing, stop playing around,” at this moment, Qin Yu frowned and

shouted.

“Yes, Mr. Qin.” Yao Qing nodded. As soon as he finished his words, his
body rose into the air and he kicked Brother Boar’s head!

As soon as his foot landed, Yao Qing turned around and walked away.

Brother Boar’s huge body stood frozen in place for less than a second
before his entire body collapsed like a small mountain!

The loud noise attracted the attention of the crowd!

The bodyguards of the underground boxing ring hurriedly ran over.

They saw Brother Boar lying unconscious on the ground.



Li Yan swallowed hard. He looked at Yao Qing in a daze with disbelief

written all over his face.

Yao Qing… He was actually such a good fighter? He rendered Brother

Boar unconscious with one kick?

Others might not be able to tell what was going on with Yao Qing’s kick,
but Qin Yu knew about it very clearly.

This kick had used up almost all of his strength. Even if Brother Boar
woke up, his head would probably be severely injured.

“Brother Boar!” Gao Tingting, who was at the side, hurriedly ran to the
side of Brother Boar and shook his body with all her might.

However, Brother Boar didn’t move at all, as if he was dead.

“Mr. Qin, what should we do with that woman?” At this moment, Yao
Qing walked to Qin Yu and asked.

Qin Yu glanced at him and said, “Ask Li Yan.”

Yao Qing immediately looked in Li Yan’s direction.

Li Yan was filled with mixed feelings. He hated Gao Tingting very much,
but at this moment, his heart softened.

“Forget it.” Li Yan shook his head. “After all, we were once in love. Let it
be.”

This made Qin Yu sigh.

“Li Yan, think about it carefully. Even if you let her off the hook, she
might not be grateful,” Qin Yu warned him.



Li Yan forced a smile and said, “Mr. Qin, I’m very grateful for your

friend’s help, but… let this matter be.”

Qin Yu didn’t say anything else.

Kind people tended to be soft-hearted, and soft-hearted people would be

bullied.

Obviously, Li Yan didn’t understand this.

“Let’s go,” Li Yan stood up and said.

Qin Yu nodded and was about to leave when Gao Tingting shouted, “Stop
right there!”

Sure enough, just as Qin Yu guessed, Gao Tingting definitely wouldn’t

be grateful to Li Yan for this.

Qin Yu’s expression was impassive, as if everything was within his

expectations.

“See, the consequences for being soft-hearted have come.” Qin Yu
couldn’t help but shake his head helplessly..

Chapter 79: Are You Sure You Want to Fight Me?

Gao Tingting quickly ran in front of Li Yan, pointed at him and cursed,
“You want to leave after beating him? In your dreams!”

Li Yan’s expression was livid. He suppressed his anger and said, “I don’t
want to tangle with you. You’d better stay away from me.”

“Who wants to tangle with you?” Gao Tingting crossed her arms and

sneered.



“Let me tell you, you guys beat up Brother Boar, so no one can leave here
today!” Gao Tingting’s tone sounded smug.

Just as Gao Tingting said, seven to eight burly men walked over from not

far away.

And these seven to eight burly men were all fighters of this underground
boxing ring. Each of them had extraordinary combat strength.

Li Yan gritted his teeth. He pointed at Gao Tingting and cursed, “Why are

you so shameless?! You clearly did something wrong, yet now you’re

actually troubling me?”

“Cut the crap!” Gao Tingting snorted. “You have to bear the

consequences!”

Li Yan looked at the cold woman in front of him. For a moment, he was in
a daze.

The scene mirrored that of when Qin Yu was kicked out of his house.

“Gao Tingting.” Li Yan took a deep breath.

He said with some pleading, “For the sake of our past relationship, can
you let my friends go first?”

“Let your friends go first?” Gao Tingting sneered.

“Okay, then kneel down and beg me. Maybe I can be merciful and let

your friends go,” Gao Tingting said with amusement while fiddling with

her short skirt.

Li Yan was stunned. He glared at Gao Tingting while wishing he could

give her two big slaps.



But in the end, Li Yan still forced a smile.

He said slowly, “Okay, I’ll agree to it.”

After saying that, Li Yan bent his knees and was about to kneel on the

ground.

At this moment, a hand grabbed his arm.

Looking up, he saw Qin Yu staring at him. He shook his head and said,
“Not long ago, I was the same as you. I thought I could get forgiveness

from others that way, but I found out later that it wasn’t the case.”

“The weaker you are, the more you will be bullied. In the eyes of others,
your pleas will only make you a laughing stock,” Qin Yu said in a sullen

voice.

Li Yan looked up at Qin Yu and was instantly persuaded.

“Who the f * ck are you? It’s none of your business! I…” Gao Tingting ran

forward aggressively.

“Slap!”

Before Gao Tingting could finish her words, Qin Yu slapped her in the

face.

This slap made Gao Tingting turn 360 degrees on the spot, and she

plopped down on the ground.

This was the first time Qin Yu had hit a woman. Although he didn’t kill

her, he still made half of Gao Tingting’s face swollen.

“Noisy thing,” Qin Yu said to Gao Tingting coldly.



The surrounding boxers immediately walked toward Qin Yu. They
surrounded Qin Yu in the middle and said coldly, “Kid, it seems that you
really don’t want to walk out of here.”

Yao Qing hurriedly took a step forward and asked in a low voice, “Mr.
Qin, I’ll take care of them for you right now.”

“Yo, there’s actually someone who dares to cause trouble here?”

At this moment, a voice suddenly came from the crowd.

Turning around, they saw a man wearing a black shirt slowly walking

over.

This man was about 1.8 meters tall. Although he looked quite skinny, his
footsteps were extremely steady. One could tell that he was obviously a

martial artist.

His appearance immediately caused a commotion.

“Brother Mang, you’re here.” The fighters opened a path for him and

looked at him respectfully.

The man called Brother Mang walked straight to Yao Qing and said
indifferently, “You’re quite the fighter, aren’t you?”

Yao Qing narrowed his eyes and said, “Finally, there is an inner strength
master. Unfortunately, you’re only a fifth stage inner strength master.
That’s not worth mentioning.”

“Huh? You know about inner strength?” Brother Mang asked in shock.

Yao Qing ignored Brother Mang. He leaned towards Qin Yu’s ear and said,
“This person is only a fifth stage inner strength master. I can easily deal

with him.”



Qin Yu nodded and said, “Then do it as soon as possible. Don’t waste
time.”

“Yes, Mr. Qin.” Yao Qing nodded.

At this moment, Gao Tingting suddenly rushed over.

She ran to Brother Mang’s side and said angrily, “Brother Mang, they beat
up Brother Boar. You must teach them a good lesson!”

Brother Mang glanced at Gao Tingting and said with some displeasure,
“You only know how to cause trouble! You’ll pay for Brother Boar’s
medical expenses.”

Although Gao Tingting was unwilling, she didn’t dare to refuse, so she
hurriedly nodded and said, “I understand, Brother Mang.”

After saying that, Gao Tingting retreated to the side.

Then, Yao Qing quickly walked to Brother Mang’s side. He rubbed his

fist and said, “Let’s do it. Mr. Qin said that he doesn’t want to delay for

too long.”

Brother Mang glanced at Yao Qing and sneered as he said, “You’re a
bodyguard. I don’t want to fight with you.”

After saying that, Brother Mang walked directly to Qin Yu.

He looked down at Qin Yu and said, “This was caused by you, right? Did
you order your man to injure Brother Boar?”

Qin Yu looked at Brother Mang and couldn’t help but frown. “What are

you bulshi*tting about? Can you be more direct?”



Brother Mang narrowed his eyes and sneered. “Since you ordered it, you
should bear the responsibility! Of course, I’m not an unreasonable person.
Let’s meet in the arena.”

Qin Yu froze. He scratched his head and said, “You want to fight with

me?”

Brother Mang sneered. “Why? You don’t have the guts?”

Qin Yu couldn’t help but look at Brother Mang with some amusement and
said, “Are you sure you want to fight with me?”

Chapter 80: Shen Tian’s Bad Idea

Brother Mang raised his eyebrows and said, “What? Do you think I’m

joking with you again?”

Gao Tingting, who wasn’t far away, also hurriedly shouted, “Yes, hit him!
He was the one who ordered it!”

Brother Mang snorted nonchalantly and pointed at Qin Yu. He said, “I’ll
wait for you in the arena.”

After saying this, Brother Mang turned his head and walked towards the

arena.

“No need.” At this time, Qin Yu said nonchalantly.

“It will only be a matter of a few minutes. There’s no need to go to the

ring. It’s too troublesome,” Qin Yu said.

A fifth stage inner strength martial artist simply didn’t have the
qualifications to fight with Qin Yu.

But when Brother Mang heard this, he thought that Qin Yu had admitted

defeat.



He turned around and smiled. “It seems that you are quite self-aware.
Okay, then I’ll do as you say.”

Then, Brother Mang quickly walked to Qin Yu. He rubbed his fist and

said with a sneer, “Today, I…”

“Bang!”

Before Brother Mang could finish his words, Qin Yu suddenly raised his

hand and slapped Brother Mang’s face!

Before Brother Mang could even react, his entire body was sent flying for
more than ten meters.

Half of his facial bones were directly shattered, and he fell to the ground

without standing up again.

The venue was completely silent.

No one dared to believe this scene.

They didn’t even know what had happened.

“This… That’s it?” Li Yan swallowed hard and looked at Qin Yu in

shock.

Qin Yu, on the other hand, was calm and collected, as if he had done

something beneath mentioning.

“Let’s go.” Qin Yu looked at Li Yan and the others, then strode towards
the door.

This time, no one dared to stop Qin Yu, and all of them obediently

retreated to the side.



Brother Mang was the number one martial artist in the underground
boxing ring. In front of Qin Yu, he didn’t even have the chance to fight
back, so who dared to stop him?

The few of them swaggered out of the underground boxing ring.

After they left, Li Yan couldn’t help but say excitedly, “Mr. Qin, I didn’t
expect you to be so impressive! How unbelievable!”

Qin Yu smiled and didn’t say anything.

To put it bluntly, this underground boxing ring was just for entertainment.
Real martial artists wouldn’t come to such a place at all.

After such an incident happened, no one was in the mood to play, so they
directly dispersed.

That night, Qin Yu went to bed early and planned to return to Jiangcheng

the next day.

At this time, Shen Yun was sitting in his office with a livid look on his

face.

“Dad, what happened?” Shen Tian asked with some confusion.

Shen Yun glanced at him and said with some fatigue, “The Shen family’s

financial chain is broken.”

“Huh?” Shen Tian was stunned. “How is this possible?”

Shen Yun gritted his teeth and said with a cold expression, “It’s all
because of Qin Yu! All of this is his doing!”

Following that, Shen Yun told Shen Tian what happened.

Shen Tian was even more furious after hearing it!



He had always been so arrogant and bossy that he treated ordinary people
as ants!

Now that his life was being ruined by an ant, how could Shen Tian not be

angry?!

“This must be Yan Ruoxue’s doing!” Shen Tian said through gritted

teeth.

Shen Yun knew it clearly in his heart.

Without Yan Ruoxue’s help, no one could grow so fast.

However, what could the Shen family do?

“If I have no other choice, I can only ask for a reconciliation.” Shen Yun
took a deep breath and said somewhat unwillingly.

“Ask for a reconciliation? F * ck asking for a reconciliation!” Shen Tian
said angrily.

“If it were up to me, I would directly tie Yan Ruoxue up and teach her a

lesson! Otherwise, she would keep acting too big for her britches!” Shen
Tian said with a bit of viciousness.

When he heard this, Shen Yun hurriedly waved his hand and said, “Shut
up! Shen Tian, I’m warning you, don’t you ever say that again in the

future! Otherwise, it will bring disaster to our family!”

Shen Yun said impatiently, but unfortunately, Shen Tian didn’t listen to a
single word he said.

His mind raced, and no one knew what he was thinking about.



“Dad, even if you go beg Qin Yu and Yan Ruoxue, will they let you off

the hook?” Shen Tian snorted coldly.

Shen Yun sighed. He rubbed his forehead and said, “I can only find Mr.
Wu to fix this.”

Uncle Wu was, after all, a high-ranking official in the military district,
and he had a friendship with the Yan family.

If Uncle Wu stepped forward, there was still room for remedy.

Currently, Shen Yun didn’t have the mood to think about revenge at all.
He was thinking about how to protect the Shen family.

Shen Tian, who was beside him, snorted coldly and walked out without

saying anything.

Shen Yun took out his phone and dialed Uncle Wu’s number.

He told Uncle Wu the whole story over the phone.

Uncle Wu fell into silence after hearing it.

Uncle Wu didn’t expect that the prominent Shen family would be forced
into such a situation by someone as insignificant as Qin Yu.

“You have to help me!” Shen Yun pleaded on the phone.

Uncle Wu sighed and said, “Alright, I’ll go to Jiangcheng tomorrow and

treat you and Qin Yu to a meal. But… Old Shen, you have to act more

humble.”

“I understand. Don’t worry,” Shen Yun agreed.

On the other side, Shen Tian had already walked out of his house and all
the way to the bar.



“Shen Tian, what’s wrong? Are you unhappy?” His lackey, Zhao Gang,
asked considerately.

Shen Tian didn’t say anything. He looked at Zhao Gang and suddenly

thought of a bad idea.

“Zhao Gang, do you want to make a fortune? Do you want to cooperate

with our family?” Shen Tian asked with a smile.

Zhao Gang was stunned and hurriedly nodded. “Shen Tian, I’ve been
dreaming of it! I just lack an opportunity!”

Shen Tian patted Zhao Gang’s shoulder and said, “Now, your opportunity
has come. As long as you help me do one thing, I’ll let you cooperate

with the Shen Family!”

“Really? Shen Tian, it’s my honor to be able to work for you!” Zhao Gang
hurriedly said.

A sinister light flashed in Shen Tian’s eyes. He looked at Zhao Gang and

coldly said, “I want you to find a few people to kidnap Yan Ruoxue!”

When he heard this, Zhao Gang’s expression instantly became extremely

ugly, and he even suddenly shivered.

“Shen Tian, don’t joke around. Yan Ruoxue is the granddaughter of the
Yan family…” Zhao Gang said with some fear.

Shen Tian said with a cold expression, “What are you afraid of?We’re not

hurting her. We’re just scaring her.”

“Find a few reliable people and imprison her for a few days, then let her
go. What can happen?”



“Besides, no one will know about this except for you and me.. We can

totally keep it a secret!”


	Read My Rich Wife Online
	Chapter 71: Please Have Some Self-respect!
	Chapter 72: The Arrogant Manager
	Chapter 73: The Shocked Song Wei
	Chapter 74: The Distraught Shen Yun
	Chapter 75: No Way?
	Chapter 76: Underground Boxing Ring
	Chapter 77: Mr. Qin, Got It
	Chapter 78: The Consequences of Being Soft-hearted
	Chapter 79: Are You Sure You Want to Fight Me?
	Chapter 80: Shen Tian’s Bad Idea


